
Faculty and staff, 
 
Today’s student clinic at Willett Hall is underway and busy but lines are moving quickly and some slots 
are available for walk-ins, particularly between 2:00 and 3:30. 
 
If you are a faculty/staff member who has not yet been vaccinated and would like to receive a first-dose 
Pfizer vaccine, we are now accepting walk-ins.  
 
If you come to Willett we will try to accommodate you, though appointments are not guaranteed. You 
should allow about an hour for the process, including 15-30 minutes for monitoring afterward. Please 
bring with you: 

 Your Lancer Card 

 The attached screening form printed and filled out 

 Your health insurance card if you have it. You won’t be charged for the shot, but your insurance 
will be billed a small administrative fee. If you don’t have insurance, you will still get your shot 
for free. 

 
The Pfizer vaccine is a two-dose regimen and you will need to return for your second dose at another 
clinic we will hold at the beginning of May. 
 
For Monday’s clinic, student registrations will close at noon on Sunday. It is likely we will be able to open 
up some appointments to faculty and staff, as well as immediate family members in your household age 
16 and older who can arrive at the clinic. (Eligibility in Virginia expands to anyone 16 and older starting 
this weekend). An email link for signing up for a time slot on Monday would be sent out early Sunday 
afternoon, along with instructions for how to register yourself or a family member. 
 
Thanks, 
 
Matthew McWilliams 
AVP, Communications 
Longwood University 
434-395-2026 (o) 
434-808-2350 (c) 
 
 


